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DIARY DATES 
 

APRIL 
29th   Regional Tennis 

 

MAY 
 

1st     Yrs 3-6 House Athletics 
           Foundation Wacky Wednesday 
2nd     2025 Prep Information Session 

3rd      PA Meeting 9am Staffroom 
            Kitchen Garden Gr 4B & 4C 

6th-10th  Yr 2 Chicken Hatching 

7th      Yrs 5/6 District AFL 

9th     Mothers Day Stall / Coffee Van 
10th   Kitchen Garden Gr 4C & 4D 

14th   2025 Prep Evening Information 
 Session 
16th   Yr 1 Toys Over Time 
17th   Kitchen Garden Gr 4A & 4B 

20th   AIS - African Drumming 
21st    Book Fair 
24th   Yr 5/6 District Soccer 

27th   PUPIL FREE DAY 

Issue 11 

 
Dear Parents and Guardians 
  
Anzac Day 
A special thank you to Mrs Smith and our school leaders who  
attended and laid a wreath at the Anzac Day service in Gisborne 
yesterday. Teachers talked with students on Wednesday around 
the significance of this day with some older grades also looking at 
connections with our school community. 
 
2025 Enrolments are Now Open 
Foundation enrolments for 2025 have opened and information 
packs including enrolment forms can be collected from the office. 
Alternatively, you can download an enrolment form from the 
school website. Foundation enrolments are due back by 28th 
July 2023. 
  
2025 Foundation school tours with our student leaders, run on 
Monday mornings at 10am, bookings are essential. The school 
will also run information sessions on Thursday 2nd May at 12pm 
and Tuesday 14th May at 6pm. These sessions will run for about 
an hour and include a brief school tour. School tours and parent 
information sessions can be booked via TryBooking by scanning 
the QR Code on page 2 of this newsletter. 
  
House Athletics 
The House Athletics Carnival provides students with an opportunity to try out for the NGPS 
District Athletics team. Successful students will represent New Gisborne Primary School at the 
District Athletics on 13th August. 
 
We are encouraging students to dress up in their House colours to get into the spirit of the 
event. The bus will leave at 9.00am sharp and return by 3.20pm. We are asking all parents to 
have their children at school by 8.30am (we cannot wait for late arrivals). The yard will be 
supervised earlier to accommodate on this day. If you are able to assist on the day, hold a 
current Working with Children Check and have nominated New Gisborne Primary School as a 
volunteer organisation, please email Joanna.Mason@education.vic.gov.au.  
 
Somers Camp 
We wish the students who are heading of to Somers Camp next week all the very best. We 
hope that this experience is absolutely fantastic and you create life long memories and 
friendships. 
 
Regional Tennis 
Good luck to those students competing in Regional tennis on Monday in Williamstown. In my 
best Lleyton Hewitt voice .. C’mon!! 
 
Shane West  
Principal 
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2025 Foundation Information Sessions & Tours 
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Mathematics 
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Mathematics 
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Sustainability 
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Visual Arts 
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PE and Sport 
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PE and Sport 
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Chester Chatter 

Chester has enjoyed hanging out with his friends in the activities room this week. Each day there 
is a different activity for students who like to take a break from the yard.  

On Monday, Chester visited students doing 
some mindful colouring.  

Then, with some classic Gisborne 

chilly sunshine beaming down, he 

trotted outside on Tuesday with 

Mrs Marshall and the gardening 

club, who were doing great work 

taking care of the plants. 

He popped in to check out 

the craft activity run by Ms 

White and, on Wednesday, 

he watched the students 

play chess. 

After all that fun, 
Chester enjoyed 
getting a special 

hug. 

Do you enjoy playing Uno, 
or teaching the game to 
others, or if you would 
just like to learn, come 

and join Ms Bunting and 
Ms Coote in the activities 

room on Fridays! 

There’s great excitement 
on Thursdays when the 
construction club is on 

and finally, on Friday, 
there is a new card game 

club starting. 
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Performing Arts 

Term 2 is well underway, and students have been learning about beat, rhythm and pitch. 
 
In Foundation and Year 1, students are using percussion instruments to practice beat and 
rhythm, while the Year 2 - 6 students have begun to play the ukulele. 
 
Just a reminder: Students need to tie back their hair for these classes, to avoid getting it 
caught in the strings! 
 
Students who have their own ukuleles are welcome to bring them to school. Please 
remember to label them with your child’s name or family name for shared ukuleles. 
 
Tuning workshops will be held during recesses for those wanting to learn. The first work-
shop will be on next Monday 29th April. Please encourage your child to bring their ukelele to 
the workshop or use the school instrument to practise on. 
 
Students have signed up for our Soiree evening. We have three choir groups. 

Please remind your child to listen out for the announcement. 
 
SOIREE 
We have received many singing items for the upcoming soiree and are coordinating with  
Alice (keyboard) and Aaron (guitar) to set the program for the evening.  Auditions will take 
place and we want to ensure all students have a positive experience. We will encourage 
students who are selected to perform on the evening, to practise, in their own time, to 
become smooth and confident with their performance piece.  
 
SAVE THE DATE:  Our Soiree will be on FRIDAY 21st  JUNE 2024 .. time and location to be 
confirmed. 
 
In other exciting news, through our Artist in School program, we have an African Drummer 
working with all our students during the week of 20th - 24th of May. 

More information about this event will shortly be shared on Compass. 

Group Teacher Day Location Time 

3-6 Choir Ms Préaudet Mondays 

Performing Arts 
Room 

Lunch Singing Group Ms Coote Tuesdays 

F-2 Choir Mrs Anikeev Wednesday 
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Canteen 

 

 

HUNGRY POSSUM ROSTER 
 

We are always looking for canteen volunteers!  

We require 1 person on Wednesdays and 3 to 4 people on Fridays. 

 

Any time you can spare is always appreciated: 

 

9am:  Stickers on lunch bags & start lunch preparation 

11:30am:  Counter Service 

12:30:  Prepare and bag lunch orders 

 

Contact Brenda at  

Brenda.Morgan@education.vic.gov.au 

 

 
 
 
 

Friday 26th April Wednesday 1st May 

• Jenni Fleet 
• Larissa Boyd 

• Renee Ogier 

Friday 3rd May Wednesday 8th May 

• Rebecca Millard 
• Angela Clemson 
• Rachel May 
• Yasemin Jusufovic 

• Volunteer needed 
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Parents’ Association 



 

 

Page 13 

 

  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Parents’ Association 
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Please see attached information regarding changes to 4 bus routes starting next term due to roadworks 

in New Gisborne. 

           
 

Due to roadworks commencing over the school holidays, the following school bus routes will be affected 
with new stop locations & times as set out below. Kirribilli bus route is subject to change dependent on 
closures of roads. Most stops have moved forward 5 minutes to accommodate detours. 

   

 
 

 

   

 

   
 

 

 

 

 

Kirribilli School Bus Route – Stage 1  

 
Gisborne Secondary College Bus Route Changes 

Bus Route Changes starting Term 2 2024 due to Roadworks  - Hamilton Rd New Gisborne 
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Emerging Minds - Traumatic Events, the media and your child 
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Emerging Minds - Traumatic Events, the media and your child 
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Victorian Container Deposit Scheme 

NGPS is collecting drink containers purchased through the canteen to raise funds via 
the Victorian Container Deposit Scheme.  

 
These funds will go back into the Sustainability Program at NGPS. 

We are encouraging students to check the container labels to see how items can be 
disposed of. 

 
We’re keeping an ongoing tally of the number of containers we have kept from landfill 

and an ongoing tally of funds raised.  
 

It would be great if we could collect all 250 containers purchased weekly! 
 

NGPS Collection Point - Outside Mr Bell’s Classroom 
 

Before placing an item at this collection point: 
• Ensure the item has not been squashed 
• The barcode is visible 
• The contents have been emptied 
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